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Kona SWAC, LLC is in support of this measure that will allow the State of Hawaii to issue 
Special Purpose Revenue Bonds (SPRBs) for the development of a district cooling system on the 
Big Island of Hawaii. 

The intent is for Kona SWAC to develop a seawater air conditioning system at the Keahole 
Airport. The proposed size of the system is 5,000 tons with the understanding of leveraging the 
existing NELHA pipeline. 

The NELHA facility has been in operation since the early 1980's with existing deep water 
pipelines. The cold seawater is being used for agriculture and desalinization, but there is a large 
amount of unused capacity within the 55" pipeline. We believe that we can provide economic 
and environmental benefits to the State of Hawaii and others through leveraging the available 
cold seawater to chill freshwater that will be delivered to structures with centralized air 
conditioning systems. 

Benefits of a SWAC system include: 
• Conservation of approximately 23,000 barrels of oil/year 
• Reduction of approximately 10,700,000 kWh/year 
• Reduction of potable water usage by approximately 35,000,000 gallons/year 
• Reduction of sewage discharge by approximately 15,400,000 gallons/year 
• Reduction of harmful gas emissions of approximately 11,100 tons/year 
• Alignment with HCEI's goals of End-Use Efficiency and next generation technologies 

The Keahole Airport Terminal Modernization Program's Environmental Assessment already 
includes plans for a SWAC system connecting to the NELHA pipeline to service the airport 
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terminal and the Ellison S. Onizuka Space Center. With cooperation amongst the Department of 
Transportation, Airports Division and NELHA, the reality of implementing a SWAC system in 
Kona is possible. 

The addition of a 5,000 ton SWAC system to the existing NELHA campus will be a major step 
forward. Not only will this project diversify the NELHA portfolio of next generation 
technologies, it would also provide an additional income stream though leasing and service 
contracts, which could potentially alleviate the current funding from the State of Hawaii 
Legislature allocations. 

Future growth of the Keahole Airport SWAC system would potentially include the UH — West 
Hawaii campus, planned mixed-use developments along Queen Ka'ahumanu Highway, and 
existing industrial parks. 

Kona SWAC is a subsidiary of Kaiuli Energy. Kaiuli's management team is comprised of 
Hawaii business leaders with the necessary experience critical to the project's success. My 
background includes a wide range of projects in Hawaii from residential subdivisions to 
hospitality industry development. As a member of a family with a multi-generational 
development background, I've worked on both small and large scale projects in Hawaii. In 
addition, Rob Iopa, president of WCIT Architecture, has extensive experience and expertise in 
entitling, designing and construction large complex projects in Waikiki and urban Honolulu. 
Ray Soon has over 40+ years consulting and delivering on construction projects in Hawaii. 
Darryl Nakamoto was the former CFO of Hoku Corporation with a diverse experience in 
alternative energy, finance, and raising funds for large scale ventures. 

Thank you for the opportunity to share our thoughts with you. 
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